
September 2021 Union Meeting Summary 

• Councilwoman Amy Fowler addressed the Local 81 membership via Zoom and responded to 
questions from our membership. After her presentation, a motion to endorse her candidacy for 
City Council was made and seconded. Motion passed.  

• 2021 PFFU Convention recapped and 15 Local 81 delegates thanked for all of their hard work. 
The next PFFU convention is tentatively scheduled for April 27-29. Details will be forthcoming.  

• Local 81 will be canvassing for some political candidates next month. Members are asked to sign 
up. Details will be forthcoming. 

• Nominations were made for Vice President, Officer Director, and Treasurer. Brother John 
Stevens was nominated for Vice President, Brother Jeff Kauffman was nominated for Officer 
Director, and Brother Scot Baskett was nominated for Treasurer. Nominations remain open until 
the end of Union Meeting on October 12, 2021.  

• COVID and department issues recapped and frustrations expressed. Local 81 will continue to 
discuss these issues with the SLCFD administration.  

• Committee reports given.  
• Officer reports given.  

 
 
The next October 2021 Union meeting will be held on October 12, 2021. Please attend YOUR 
Union meeting.  


